To: 
Participants in course TEC 04C05 AP COMPUTER SCIENCE A (JAVA)

and Participants in course TEC 04D04 AP COMPUTER SCIENCE A (JAVA)
From: 
Tim Corica and Mike McCabe, instructors
Dear Colleague,

We hope you are looking forward, as we are, to the Taft summer workshops in computer science. We have a packed week planned, so come with questions and energy!

We have prepared an online questionnaire designed to help us best design the course to serve your needs.  Please fill it out as soon as possible.  The questionnaire is accessible at http://falconnet.peddie.org/faculty/tcorica/Taft.html.  We will summarize the results and distribute them to you at the start of our workshop.

Taft will provide us with Windows workstations for this summer’s workshops, and we will have various Java IDEs available for our use. We assume that you already have some experience with Java and perhaps a favorite IDE that you will want to use.  Past participants have found the exposure to different IDEs  a worthwhile part of the experience.  You may, of course, also bring your own laptop to use.

Since AP teachers are always on the lookout for good project ideas, we ask that, in advance of the workshop, you email to me (tcorica@peddie.org) a description of one or two of your favorite project assignments or labs to share.  If you are just getting started teaching Java, your assignment can be one designed for C++ or another language.
If you have Java textbooks or reference books that you already like and use, by all means bring them along.  People are always eager to browse through texts and hear recommendations from other teachers.  We will also contact publishers and try to get sample copies of a number of texts.  Note, however, that we will not proceed through any one text during the week, but instead will work through a series of programming assignments and topics.
In planning for your time at Taft, be aware that we may schedule optional, but hopefully interesting, sessions on Monday, Tuesday, or Thursday evening.

Whatever your experience and expertise level at the start of the week, you should be able to make great progress with a week of focused study and exploration. This is an opportunity to stretch and try new things with the support of colleagues.

Please feel free to contact us with any questions you may have about the workshop.

We look forward to meeting you all!

	Tim Corica

The Peddie School, Box A

Hightstown, NJ 08520

tcorica@peddie.org
	Mike McCabe

Hopkins School, 986 Forest Road

New Haven, CT  06515

MMcCabe@hopkins.edu


